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Understanding the Complaint Process:  Part I

When it works well, a law enforcement agency’s Citizen Complaint process enhances community relations and makes the agency itself stronger and more effective.  Getting there, though, is easier said than done.  The complaint process is just as likely to engender frustration and resentment as understanding and progress.   Achieving a more constructive result takes trust on both sides, and a realistic understanding about what the process can and should seek to accomplish.

The right to complain, and to have that complaint be taken seriously, gives the public an important check on police power.  State law goes so far as to require every local law enforcement agency to create a formal system for taking complaints and providing notification to the involved individuals about the outcome of the resulting investigation.   But those minimum requirements don’t guarantee that the process will be meaningful or beneficial in any way.

So where does it go wrong?  One obvious culprit is the citizen who abuses the process by lodging a knowingly false complaint out of malice or retaliation after an encounter with the police.  His or her counterpart would be the sergeant who stonewalls a sincere complainant through intimidation or obstruction, or perhaps the lieutenant who fails to make a genuine inquiry or, even worse, manipulates the evidence to cover up the wrongdoing of an officer in his command.

Unfortunately, these problems exist in the real world.  They erode confidence in the process in understandable ways.  An officer victimized by a false complaint would naturally become more wary or defensive in subsequent dealings with the public.  Similarly, a citizen who felt legitimately affronted for some reason becomes much more alienated from an agency that ends up mishandling the resulting complaint. 

Another potential obstacle to a harmonious and constructive complaint process is the confidentiality afforded to officers when it comes to their employment records.  For good reasons, the law protects the privacy of officers in recognition of their unique responsibilities and potential to be targets of hostility and retaliation.  However, these privacy rights inevitably restrict the communication that can occur between the Department and complainants regarding the particulars of any specific case.

What this means in a practical way is that the notification letters received by complainants can be unsatisfying or worse.  A form letter reflecting the disposition of the case may fulfill the Department’s legal obligations, but it can easily, if inadvertently compound the frustration or skepticism of an aggrieved member of the public.  This dynamic is especially unfortunate when the Department has done its homework and taken the complaint seriously, but lacks the vehicle for explaining its efforts and assuring the complainant that the process has been thorough and fair.

Overcoming these common pitfalls is not easy, but it is possible.  Moreover, it is crucial that the Sheriff’s Department and other law enforcement agencies find ways to make the complaint process a constructive and meaningful part of its interactions with the public.  Some favorable reforms have already begun to occur in Orange County, and I’ll be addressing those in the next couple of installments here.
